COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

July 26, 2001, 7 PM

Council Chambers, Germantown Municipal Center

 PRESENT:  Theresa Patton, Marvin Silver, Tom McConnico, Richard Herbert, Jack Langenfelder, Bill Gardner, David Ginsberg, Scott Morris, Gerda Coffin, Gene Forrester, Billy Brown, Tim Whelan, Jim Spratley, Benton Hardin, Carl Holmes, Luci Cromer, Frank McFadden, Frank Barton.

GUESTS:  Sharon Goldsworthy, Marge Riepe, Maria Alexander, Paul Hamblen, Bo Mills, Parker McCaleb, Sharon Hyde.

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Carl Homes at 7 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  Members and guests introduced themselves.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Marge Riepe was introduced as the new Community Relations Officer, who is the staff liaison to CONA.  She has lived in Germantown since 1991 and replaces Cindi Younker, who has taken another position with the City.

GUEST SPEAKER:  Sharon Hyde from the Client Services division of the Shelby County Department of Housing & Community Development discussed the Shelby County Housing Rehabilitation Program.  Low-income residents of Germantown may qualify for this program.  It was suggested that senior citizens or single parents might fall within the income guidelines to receive up to $25,000 in forgivable grants or low interest loans for housing rehabilitation, lead abatement, code enforcement violations, or making a house more accessible to seniors.  For a 1-person household, income must be below $31,550, below $36,050 for 2 people, $40,550 for 3 people, $45,050 for 4 people, etc. up to an 8-person household.  Neighborhood associations were asked to be aware of seniors or singles in their community who might benefit from this program.  For more information, residents can contact the Department of Housing & Community Development at 901/387-5700.

GUEST SPEAKER:  Bo Mills from the Germantown Environmental Services Department and Parker McCaleb from the Environmental Commission explained the history of how sanitation contract changes were developed, what the new contract entails, and presented a map showing the new pickup schedule.  Three trucks, one each for recyclables, yard waste, and garbage, will work a route each day.  A fourth vehicle may be sent to pick up large limbs and oversized items.  It was asked that residents separate yard waste and garbage containers to help garbage collectors identify what is in them.  It was suggested that residents keep lids off yard waste containers for easy identification by the collectors.  Cans still must be out by 7AM on the day of collection, but back-yard pickup of garbage still will be provided.  If there is a holiday, collection days will be pushed back one day.

BFI will pick up furniture and appliances; doors must be removed from refrigerators and freezers, and freon must be removed and a removal tag attached to the appliance.  Contractors must clean up their own debris; this includes yardmen, who are responsible for all cleanup.  There still will be Amnesty Dumpster days for drop off of those materials BFI will not take.  Pet waste should be bagged and put in garbage cans.     

OLD BUSINESS:

Nominating Committee – Gene Forrester announced that the Nominating Committee would be meeting.  Billy Brown volunteered to be on the committee.  Anyone interested in holding one of the elected CONA offices must fill out an Application for Office and mail it to Gene Forrester, 1400 Green Orchard Cove, Germantown 38138.  Elections will be held at the next CONA meeting.

Walk on the Wild Side – Theresa Patton read a letter from Jill Arthur, which stated that the April walk raised approximately $4000, enough to completely fund another butterfly garden.  A volunteer committee is being formed to plan the 2002 Walk.  Interested residents should call Jill at 756-5762 if they want to be on this committee.

NEW BUSINESS:  

By-laws Revision Committee – Carl Holmes announced that the officers had noted that the by-laws needed some revision.  Billy Brown and Luci Cromer agreed to serve on this committee with Carl.  Revisions will be voted on at the next meeting.

Announcements – Mayor Sharon Goldsworthy had several items she asked be taken back to neighborhood association meetings:

1. With the new yard waste collection schedule, it is being noted that some residents are putting their yard waste from weekend trimming and mowing at the curb on the weekend, and that waste may sit out until as late as Thursday or Friday.  It is requested that residents store their weekend yard waste out of sight until their collection day.

2. Mosquitoes are becoming a big problem.  Spraying is not effective.  Residents are asked to check for any standing water (bird baths, pools, even saucers under plants) and flush that water out frequently.  Mosquitoes mature in 3 days.  Chemicals, which residents can use to spray their own yards, are available at hardware stores or garden supply stores.

3. The City of Germantown Annual Report is available for residents to read.  There is a new Points of Pride and Progress handout.  This information is also on the City’s web site.

4. The Neighborhood Preservation Task Force is studying the possibility of requiring registration of single-family rental properties in the city. The Mayor asked neighborhood associations to help the Task Force identify rental properties in their neighborhoods.  There are forms for the listing of rental property addresses available from the Mayor’s office, or residents may call the Mayor’s office with those addresses.

5. The Living in Germantown Guide is at the printer’s and will soon be available to residents.  17,000 books are being printed.  The book is 64 pages long and will be mailed to single-family households and delivered to the management offices of multi-family complexes for distribution.  It will also be available on the Internet.  New residents of Germantown will be given a book when they pay their water deposit.

National Night Out – Chief Maria Alexander announced that National Night Out is Tuesday, August 7.  The Police Department will send officers to neighborhoods on that night and is currently sending officers to neighborhood association meetings to help plan National Night Out activities.

Commander Paul Hamblen announced a new program in the Department.  He is asking that the presidents of all neighborhood associations notify him of their email addresses  (or send the email address of an officer in the association if the presidents doesn’t have email).  The Police want to use this as a way to disseminate information from the Department as well as a way to notify neighborhoods of problems.  Neighborhood association presidents are asked to call Commander Hamblen to register their email addresses if they have not already done so.

Residents were reminded about the Vacation Watch program.  All residents are urged to put their house on a vacation watch while they are away.  Residents are also urged to leave a key with someone who can contact them while they are on vacation, even if they are having the Police check their house.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.  The next meeting will be October 25, 2001 at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers at the Germantown Municipal Center.

